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Message from the President

It’s been a long-standing cliché to begin an issue
of the Clarion with a phrase something like, “The
Association has had an eventful year,” and 2018 is no
exception...but this year is in a category all its own! By
the time you read this, the CLA Board will have made a
formal offer to purchase the dam from the Trustee of Paul
Kelley’s bankruptcy estate, and we are looking forward to
a court hearing around the middle of June. We are
confident that our offer will be accepted, and that the CLA
will finally become the owner of the Clary lake dam.

Final details, of course, are still to be worked out,
but the key message to our members is this: none of this
would be happening without the overwhelming financial
support you provided in response to our April appeal for
donations. Including matching funds from two very
generous special donors, the dam purchase and repair fund
stands at something over $125,000. This will allow us not
only buy the dam this year but to make the permanent
repairs needed so the water level can be managed for the
sake of all, and FINALLY meet the requirements of the
Department of Environmental Protection’s Water Level
Order of 2014. A complete list people who have
contributed can be found on our website, which list
includes many non-members from the wider community.
Also included below is a list of the non-members who
have donated to our fundraising campaign. The Board and
I are simply awestruck everyone’s generosity.

I can’t begin to thank by name all those who have
worked so hard to make this possible, including our
friends at Maine DEP, but [ would certainly be remiss if |
did not call out George Fergusson, our Secretary, water
quality monitor, lake level measurer winter and summer,
and general gadfly on the matter of the dam, for special
praise and the undying thanks of the Board and
membership. Respectfully, Malcolm Burson, President

A ald Eagle surveying Clary Lae. Photograph by George
Fergusson March 23, 2018

Dam Purchase Update
As President Burson indicated above, the Bankruptcy
Court hearing date will be in mid to late June. We are
confident that the Court will approve the sale of the
dam to us, and the closing should take place either at
the hearing or within 3 business days of the hearing.
There is a great deal of work to do between now and
then to get ready to accept ownership of the dam. We
know everyone is anxious for news about this exciting
event, and while we'll provide periodic updates on our
website as information becomes available, please
understand that until the actual court hearing, we
won't know much more than we do now. Thank you!

Annual Meeting Notice

Normally held on the first Satuday in August, due
to scheduling difficulties (and an incredibly busy summer)
this year's Annual Meeting will be held on the second
Saturday of the month, August 11th at 2:00 PM. The
meeting will be at the Old MacDonald farm on Route 126
in Jefferson, traditionally known as Derby Oak Farm and
now owned by Jesse Spector and Logan Higger. Derby
Oak Farm is directly across the road from where the
meeting has been held for the last 2 years. The meeting
will be held rain or shine: if the weather cooperates the
meeting will be held outside, if not it will be held in the
spacious barn. Coffee and water (both hot and cold
varieties) will be provided. As usual there will be a pot
luck supper at the conclusion of the meeting so plan
accordingly! There is plenty of parking available; some
seating will be provided but you might want to bring a
lawn chair or two.

Included with this newsletter is a Membership
form/remittance envelope, and we encourage everyone to
send it in with your Membership dues early! We know a
lot of you for your own reasons like to wait to renew at
the Meeting. That is fine, but remember, our Membership
year runs from the beginning of one Annual Meeting to
the beginning of the next Annual Meeting so in order to
participate in and vote at the Meeting, you have to be a
paid-up Member for the coming year. Therefore, if you're
going to pay your dues at the meeting, please arrive a little
early to sign up and have some time to settle in before the
Meeting starts. We'll have the registration desk set up and
ready to go no later than 1:00 PM. We will start the
Business Meeting at 2:00 PM sharp.

Annual dues are (still only!) $25 per Member
which entitles you to one vote; (continued on page 2)
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(Annual Meeting, continued from page 1) additional
family members if they wish can also pay dues and be
counted as a voting Member. If you need additional
Membership forms there is a printable form on the
Association website (look under the “Membership” main
menu heading). Alternatively, you can also sign up or
renew your Membership online using our secure PayPal
payment processing system. Notice that we no longer ask
for separate Summer and Winter addresses (though we
still keep multiple addresses on file where appropriate) as
they have been an endless source of confusion over the
years about which address to use when sending out a
mailing. Therefore please provide your primary mailing
address and also please include email addresses for you
and your family if you can as they make contacting you
fast, free, and easy!

And a final reminder: full Membership in the
Association is now open to "all persons who support the
purpose of the Association as stated in the bylaws and
who pay annual dues to the Corporation." You need not
be a Clary Lake shore owner to be a Member, and we're
especially interested in attracting members from the wider
community. There is strength in numbers, and we
encourage you to invite your neighbors and friends of
Clary Lake to come to the Meeting and join the Clary
Lake Association. See you at the Annual Meeting!

Special Recognition
Please join us in recognizing the following people

who are not Clary Lake Association members but who
nonetheless felt strongly enough about what we're trying
to do that they were willing to help us reach our financial
goal. If you're not a member but you donated and your
name didn't make it onto this list, please email George
(secretary(@clarylake.org) and we'll fix it. List is current
as of 5/22/18; visit our website for a complete up to date
listing of everyone who donated to our Purchase the Dam
fundraising campaign. In alphabetical order:

Patricia Althenn Ann Gingro Corbett

Karl Andersen Lauren Theresa Cullen
Anthony Ball Delia Riccardi Cunningham
Kevin Benner Mark Daiute

Andrew B. Berry Neil Van Dalsem

Robert Bills Alan & Joannie Decker
Barry Birkey Barry Digman

Graham Blanchette Kristin Dillon

David Chase Charlene Donahue

Richard H. Cichalski Ron Durgin

J Christopher Condon Peter Flannery

Gordon Frizzell

Tom Gale

Tom & Frances Galvani
David Giampetruzzi
Michael Giberson

Joy Bengston Giffen
Claudia Glynn

Marion Green

Elizabeth C. Harmon
John Honas

Barbara Hopkins

Danny Hopkins
Christopher Johnson
Bambi Jones

Beverly Krauter Keon
Suzanna Lasker
Thomas Lawton

Cathy Johnson & Jon Luoma
Elizabeth Berry MacKenney
Scott MacKenney

Paul Marcus

Sheryl Marlow
Anthony & Marianne Marple
Keith Marple

Ray & Judi Martin
Natasha Mayers

Joyce Miller McKenney
Janelle McKinnon

Ian McWilliams
Anthony Mercuro

Jon Moody

Walter A. Morris
Katherine Morse

N.C. Hunt Inc.

Hillaria Negroni

Jared Nightingale

lan Ogilvie

Alice Torbert Percy
Myron Petrovsky

Tyler Pope

Richard & Millie Reid
John Reny

Debra Rogers

Ronald W. Rollins

Mark Rowe

Dianne Vaccaro Seavey
Louis & Catherine Sell
Lester & Johnna Shaeffer
Rebecca Singer

Laura & Noah Stelmok
Robert & Joanne Steneck
Christopher & Karen Stultz
David & Joan Taczli
Nathan Taczli

James Torbert

Rosemary Underwood-
Nadeau

Charles & Harriet Vaughan
Margaret Warren

Maggie Warren

Jerry Watson

Chip Webber

Martha McWilliams
Weishahn

Ethan West

Scott Williams

Cindi Ouellette Yawdik
Stan York

Brad Yost

Total: 92 Thank You!

Website Update

Our website is www.clarylake.org/ and you'll find us on
Facebook at www.facebook.com/Claryl.akeAssociation/
Whereas our newsletter goes out once a year (and
occasionally twice), updates to our website occur (more
or less) regularly, and everything that gets posted on our
website gets posted on Facebook. A periodic printed
newsletter is important for a variety of reasons, but we
can keep you much better informed of what's happening
around Clary Lake via the website, on Facebook, and
with email updates than we could ever hope to do with a
printed newsletter. Please visit the website regularly!

Jefferson Scoop
Summer Hours
12:30 - 9:00
Everyday
Featuring
Giffords Ice cream
& the Best
Vanilla Soft Serve
Rt. 32, Jefferson Village
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2017/2018 Association Members: 140!

John & Barbara Ahern
William & Valerie Albert
Patricia & Rusty Althenn
Charlene Andersen
Andrea Antognoni

Mary Antognoni

Cheryl Ayer

John & Sheila Barnstein
Georgina & Gary Bergendoff
Steven Berry

Christina Bishop

Albert Boynton

Jeffrey Brann

Peter & Diane Brush
Daniel & Dorothy Burns
Malcolm C. Burson
Stephanie Chamberlain
M. Jane Chase

Tim & Martha Chase
Debora A. Connell-Duncan
Steve & Julie Cowles
James Croce

Terry Crummett

Genie & James Dailey
Beverly D'Urbano
William & Janet Donovan
Dana & Lisa Dow

Dan & Susan Erlandson
Cheryle & Peter Fasano
Colin S. Fergusson

Sara Jean Fergusson
George & Margaret Fergusson
Elizabeth Fergusson
Kenneth G. Finegan
Jeffrey & Diana French
Kelsie L. French

Linda & Rick Gallion
Daniel H. Gatz

Roberta Giampetruzzi
Steve & Ann Giampetruzzi
Roger Gilbert

Baxter Gillette

Leslie Gillette

Thomas & Delph Gillette
Mary Gingrow-Shaw
Eleanor Goldberg

Lydia S. Grant

Dee Ann Grazioso

Erin Grimshaw

Tim & Trish Harkins

Mrs. Stacy Herring
Gladys Hewett

Logan Higger

David S. & Gail A. Hillstrom
Trudi Hodgkins

Frances Hodsdon

David & Janette Hodsdon
Nora Hoesing

Juliana Hoffman

Jack & Ann Holland
Jaclyn Holland

Jayson Holland

Joseph Holland

Taylor Holland

S. Brandon Keller

Wynne & Michael Keller
Doug & Eve Kinney
David & Gayle Knight
Megan Pratt-Luisi & Richard
Luisi

Glenn Bruce MacDonald
David & Teresa Magnusen
Bill & Sue McKeen

Wyatt Mclarey

Jean McWilliams

Bob & Dotti Meyer

Lucy & Don Norman
North Whitefield Superette
Les & Claudia Page
Melissa Palmer-Karas
Ellis Percy

Patricia H. Petry

Jean & George Phelps
Elnora Pike

Kenneth Poole

Frances Potter

Michael Potter

Gail Potter Pratt

Lee A. & Linda Prager
Larry & Sandra Prescott
Ezelda Prescott

Kenneth & Freida Rapp
Audrey Relyea

Greg & June Relyea
Steven & Adrienne Relyea
Timothy & Brenda Robbins
Benjamin Rosso

Edwin & Mildred Rosso
Rob Rowland

Sara Roy

Robert Rubin

Kate & David Seba

Ernie Shaw

Lewis & Paula Shorey
Stephen & Mary Lou Smith
Jessie Spector

Carol & Peter Stark

Karen Stutzer

Joann Tribby

Thomas & Linda Vigue
Thomas Vigue

Ned & Brenda Vitalis
Stephen Viti

Rhian G. Waller

Stanley Whittier

John & Darleen Williams
Arlene & Randy Wing

Nominating Committee
This year Steve Relyea and Ellis Percy are up for their
second terms on the Board. Currently our Board consists
of 9 members (5 board members and 4 officers). Our
bylaws allow up to 11 Board Members; if anyone has a
burning desire to help out, nominations for up to 2
additional Board Members may be made from the floor at
the Annual Meeting. Board members serve for 3 years and
Members may remain in office for 2 consecutive terms
after which they can be reelected to the Board after 1 year.

Membership Update

I wish to thank everyone who
saw fit to join (or rejoin) the
Clary Lake Association this past
year, and I'd like to encourage
you to renew your Membership
for the upcoming 2018/2019
Membership year. What an
exciting time to be a Clary Lake Association Member!
This next year is going to be an especially busy one what
with our plans to purchase and repair the Clary Lake dam,
and we need your continuing support now more than ever!
We currently have 140 Members (see Membership list on
the next page) which represents a 16% increase over last
year's number. [ attribute the increase in Membership to
ongoing concerns over the health and well-being of Clary
Lake and a burgeoning interest in and appreciation of the
important role the we're playing in restoring Clary Lake.
Your help in this regard is greatly appreciated.

Membership
Matters

CLARY LAEE BED AND BREAEFAST

Rick and Linda Gallion
777 Gardiner Rd.
Jefferson, Maine 04348

Mid-Coast Lake Region
Between Rockfond/Camden and
Augusta

S

Reservations

Phone: {207) 549-5961
Fax: (207) 549-9912
Email:lrgallion@roadrunner.com
Web:
clarylakebedandbreakfast.com

E Y

Cantisantal
Or Country Breakfost

The Clary Lake Association is a 501C(3) non-profit corporation
duly registered in the State of Maine dedicated to preserving,
protecting, and enhancing the natural beauty and quality of
Clary Lake and its watershed. Membership in the Association is
open to anyone and costs $25 per year per person. Donations to
the Association are tax deductible.

Current Association Officers:

Printing and postage paid for by our Advertisers!

President: Malcolm Burson
Vice President: David Knight
Treasurer: Mary Gingrow-Shaw
Secretary: George Fergusson

Newsletter Ed: George Fergusson

Association Board Address:

president@clarylake.org
vicepresident(@clarylake.org
treasurer@clarylake.org
secretary(@clarylake.org
editor@clarylake.org
board@clarylake.org

Current Board Members are: Jane Chase, Jack Holland, Steve

Relyea, Randy Wing, and Ellis Percy
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How We Got Here

by Margaret Fergusson
This speaks to the awe and the mystery of the beauty of Clary Lake, of those that have
known and loved it, and the utter delight in the question, how did I come to be here?

And how did you come to be here
on these shores...

in these woods...

hands buried in the soil...

milking nature, lovingly...

all of her worthy?

And we plant and we play

eating, saving, scorching our skin.

gleaming eyes looking out...
catching the flickering flicker.
sparks on the water...

fading to smooth.

Chores chasing, chiding us

to make something of the day.
branches, blades and blossoms...
beckoning

a simple wealth of choice!
fearing not the fiat...the fantasy,
puppeteers of our own sweet strings.

And as the ice formed and flowed

0 too came melting... to marshmallows;
bleating... in bluets;

piercing through in peonies,

having teased us with tulips

and dazzled us in daffodils.

Ah, the hands and feet this place has
known...

now holding and leading us.

we are here because they were...
dawns of another age...

dews of mornings yet to drip
moisten us.
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